
November 24, 2003 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 24th day of November, 2003, in the conference room of the County Office Building by 
Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and 
those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs was absent at roll call. Member Denise Heavner was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Terron Manning, Tammy Howard, and Donna Roberts. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of November 10, 2003, and there 
being no additions or corrections, George Skinner moved that the minutes be approved.        
Bill Graves seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra DeSelms, abstain; Bill 
Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
(F. DeWayne Beggs entered the meeting at this time.)  
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Bill Graves, to approve the Notice of the Regular 
Schedule of Meetings for Calendar Year 2004, but change the time of the meetings to 9:30 
A.M. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by George Skinner, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriation: 

a. From General Government Maintenance & Operations, R2, $8,160.00, to  
 Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 

b. From Purchasing Maintenance & Operations, SP2, $3,500.00, to 
Purchasing Capital Outlay, SP3.  

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
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Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk, asked what account would be used for items that have to be 
bought for the move.  She needs roller selves for her books that are in the basement. Rhonda 
Hall and Saundra DeSelms both stated that they have some she might be able to use. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, George Skinner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned. Saundra DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


